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Subject : REVIEW OF THE INLAND REVENUE ORDINANCE (CAP112) 
 
We refer to our letter of 28 February 2005 regarding the captioned matter. Several of the 
Chamber members in our Financial Services Interest Group have considered the matter and 
we summarise their findings, in the Appendix. In particular  the   Appendix details those 
areas of the existing Inland Revenue Ordinance (“IRO”) which  our members view as 
urgently requiring updating and those areas of taxation which the IRO does not cover 
currently,  but which it should cover if it were to be updated, to enable Hong Kong to 
continue to compete effectively in the international arena. 
 
It is worth noting that the IRO is over 50 years old.  It currently numbers   89 Articles and 
12 schedules.  Over the years, 21 Articles have been repealed and those Article numbers 
made redundant, whilst new Articles with lettering (i.e. Article 88A) have been inserted.  
So in total there are 183 operative Articles, in the IRO updated as to 28th May 2004, and 
which is   available from the Government Stationery Office.  It would be a simple matter at 
least to renumber the Articles. That could be the start.  But we hope there is also a desire in 
the highest levels of Government to review all Articles, to reflect the actial practice of the 
Inland Revenue Department (“IRD”) and to insert suitable new provisions. 
 
Previously there was a body called the IRO Review Board whose job it was to keep the IRO 
under constant review. We would suggest that a similar body is recreated - possibly as a Statutory 
Body - with an able Chairman and with members drawn from a wide spectrum. For example the 
British Chamber would be happy to provide a suitable member of such a body, which could either 
now take on the job of reviewing the existing IRO, or, which could come into existence after such 
a review had been completed and a new IRO implemented.  
 
Whilst we have seen a letter from the Commissioner of Inland Revenue advising that a committee 
called the Joint Liaison Committee for Taxation 'the JLCT' in practice performs the same function 
as the old IRO Review Board, in practice we do not think that is the case. To our understanding 
the JLCT does not have a written constitution or terms of reference - we understand that it is 
merely an ad hoc advisory body of tax specialists - and hence perhaps insufficiently 
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representative to "police" a regular review of the IRO. In practice it has no powers or obligations 
to perform such a vital function. 
 
If you require a meeting to go through these points with our members, we would be happy 
to arrange the same. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Brigadier Christopher Hammerbeck CB 
Executive Director 
 
Cc: Christopher Page – Chairman 
       David Dodwell – Vice Chairman Government Relations 
      Deborah Annells – Chair Financial Services Interest Group 
 
 






